
GREAT FALLS PARKING ADVISORY COMMISSION 
Minutes of the September 16th, 2021 Meeting 

 
The Parking Advisory Commission meeting was called to order by Chair, Katie Hanning, at 3:30 
P.M., in the Planning & Community Development Conference Room. 
 
 
Members Present: Katie Hanning, Becky Sullivan, Barbara Nutter; Joan Redeen, Kellie Pierce 
 
Members Absent: Katie Batterbee 
 
Staff Present: Craig Raymond, Planning & Community Development Director; Tammy 

Baber, Permit Technician  
 
Others Present: Tena Grigsby, SP+; Dane Lyon, SP+; Bob Kohler, SP+; Nicole Hankins, 

SP+ 
 
Meeting Minutes:  Ms. Hanning asked if there were any comments or corrections to the 

minutes from the August 16, 2021 Parking Advisory Commission meeting. 
Both sets of minutes had minor changes. Ms. Pierce motioned to approve 
the minutes, with the changes, and Ms. Nutter seconded. All in favor, the 
motion passed. 

 
Business Items: 
 
Downtown Parking Signage: 
 
Mr. Raymond informed the Parking Advisory Commission, PAC, that the Passport Parking signs 
have been installed.  
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Parking Garages: 
 
The PAC discussed different options to boost the appeal for parking in the parking garages. 

 Free parking over the summer in the upper levels. 

 Christmas Stroll 

 Promo codes for free parking on certain days. 
 
Zoom Meeting: 
 
The PAC discussed holding future meetings via Zoom, but agreed that a “hybrid” option of PAC 
members and the public being able to choose to attend via Zoom or in person, would be the 
best option.  
 
Financials: 
 
With the reinstatement of parking enforcement, the parking budget is headed in the right 
direction, but it will take a while to rebuild it.  
 
COMMUNICATIONS: 
 
Mr. Raymond explained to the PAC that the Parking Contract went in front of the City 
Commission on September 21, 2021 and was approved. The contract is a 3 year contract with 
SP+. The contract was back dated to January 1, 2021. 
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PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
No public comment. 

 
ADJOURNMENT 

 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:12 P.M.   






























